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Science Week 

Name of Child/Children:-…………………………………………………………

I give permission for my child/children to take part in activities during Science Week.  

I enclose a contribution of £4 per child.

Signed:………………………………………….


Date:……………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

INSET Day School Club

Name of Child/Children:-…………………………………………………………

I would be interested in my child/children attending the school run club on 5th June.

Signed:-…………………………………………………


Date:…………………………………………………….
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As we have informed you in previous newsletters, Science Week will take place in school week commencing 13th March.  We have lots of exciting and informative activities planned including a Circus Science Show, cooking, visits from scientists who will conduct experiments, Lower Junior and Upper Junior visits to Wood Green School science labs, Food Smart lessons and more.  We are hoping that the week will raise the profile of Science in school and it promises to be very exciting.  





We would like to offer parents the opportunity to come into school to view a gallery of photographs and displays from the week.  The gallery will be available to view from 2.45pm (the school gates will be open from this time) to 3.30pm on Friday 24th March and parents are welcome to come into the school hall before or after collecting your child/children.  





In order to cover the cost of these activities we are asking parents for a voluntary contribution of £4 per child (the actual cost is significantly higher but the contributions from the village coffee morning and the carol service have reduced the parental contribution required).  





To enable your child to take part in Science Week, please could you complete the attached reply slip and return to the school office by Friday 10th March?  Thank you.  








Talent Show





We all thoroughly enjoyed our annual talent show which took place on the last day of term.  There were some brilliant acts and it was great to see so many children perform.  Thank you very much to everyone who contributed towards Unicef – we raised £75 which will be sent to the charity.  





INSET Day Provision





Following the May half term holiday, there will be an INSET day on Monday 5th June.  The school term will recommence on Tuesday 6th June.  In line with our aim to provide extended provision to our families we are hoping to offer the opportunity for children to attend a school staff run club on this day.   We know that whilst parents may be able to take holiday for the week these additional days can be a challenge to manage. We are proposing that this club would be open to all pupils from Nursery to Year 6 and would take place from 8.00am to 4.15pm.  Various indoor and outdoor activities (weather permitting) would be offered throughout the day and we estimate that the cost would be approximately £25 per pupil.  Before we can commit to this club taking place we need to ensure that enough parents are interested in booking places so that it is financially viable for the school to run.  Therefore, please could you complete and return the attached reply slip to the school office by Friday 10th March.  We will then be in a position to let you know whether the club will go ahead and will send booking forms home.  Thank you



































From all at Hailey School, have a lovely weekend.





World Book Day





This year we will be celebrating World Book Day on Wednesday 1st March (not Thursday 2nd March owing to a school trip).  





Each class will be choosing a book related to their topic and children will be making a prop related to that book during the morning.  On the day please could you send in any junk modelling items which could be used for this activity?  





FS need large yogurt pots or similar


Infants need boxes of different shapes and size as well as a few smaller items like yoghurt boxes.


Lower Juniors need boxes/pots/tubes.


Upper Juniors need a range of boxes/pot/lids/tubes.





Each class will share their props with the rest of the school during assembly in the afternoon.  
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Messages from the Friends


�Congratulations to the following 100 club winners:��January�£50 UNSOLD�£20 Wendy Stroude (76)�£10 UNSOLD��February�£50 Emma Jackson (11)�£20 Marjorie Ottley (54)�£10 Diane Wood (44)





Cheques can be collected from the school office on Monday.


�The FoHS will be holding a sale of pre-loved school uniform on Friday 17th March. If you have any uniform to donate to help us raise funds for the school, please leave it on the bench outside reception over the next couple of weeks.��Please come along and support the sale if you can (and save some money and be eco-friendly at the same time!)






































Menu Change





The children have told us they really love lasagne and macaroni cheese; which are both on the same day. Therefore there has been a change to our lunch menu:-


Tuesdays of Week One


Minced Beef Wellington


Or Macaroni Cheese


Thursdays of Week Three


Beef Lasagne 


Or Roasted Salmon





Shrove Tuesday





Mrs Steele will be cooking pancakes for dessert on Tuesday in place of Caramel Krispie Cake.  























Grendon Hall





May we please remind Lower Junior parents that the next payment for Grendon Hall is now due.  





A message from Ms Jenkins





As part of my Maths Specialist Teacher Programme with the University of Northampton, I will be working with both Infant and Lower Junior classes. More specifically, I will be working with certain pupils on an individual basis in Years 2 and 4. All work carried out will remain anonymous and will not interfere with normal lessons. If you have a child in either of those years and would prefer them not to take part, please contact me as soon as possible.








Pupil Achievements





Congratulations to Aaron Smith who has passed her Grade 6 swimming.








Parent Governor Election





A letter regarding a parent governor vacancy has been sent home today.  Please look out for it in book bags.








From all at Hailey School, have a lovely weekend.








